Notes for Canterbury Knolls Community Block Club

Taken Saturday, February 19, 2011

1901 West 66th Street 90047

10:00 am

For: Beryle Jackson 

jacksonberyle@hotmail.com

The meeting was called to order at 10:05 am. The Pledge of Allegiance was followed by an opening prayer by Mr. Laurence Williams.  The meeting was hosted by Sue Scott, coordinated by Ms. ALfreda Skiffer and facilitated by Ms. Beryle Jackson.  


The minutes were reviewed and approved subject to corrections.

1. Mr. Keith McCowen, provided the following report on the homeless shelter located in the residential area:

a. The location of the homeless shelter is 6233 S. Gramercy 

b. Individuals have complained of shelter occupants loitering within the neighborhood during the day some of their concerns are listed below:
i. Residents have observed occupants desecrating themselves in public areas.
ii. Several reports of vandalism have been allegedly attributed to homeless individuals (No facts or arrest have been reported)

iii. There is a general concern by some residence that occupants of this shelter may be a threat to public and children safety.

c. Mr. McCowen reported that this shelter is a temporary shelter designed to provide shelter during the winter months only.  He also reported that the management of the shelter is attempting to make the facility a permanent year round shelter.  Currently the shelter opens its doors at 6:30 pm to receive its residents and then releases them the following morning.  Shelter residents are bused in the evening however they are not bused out the following day forcing the residents to stay in the neighborhood until the shelter re-opens its doors the in the evening.  If the shelter becomes a year round facility, the bed population would be approximately 200.  
d. Mr. Williams added to the discussion that in his research he found that the shelter is located in an industrial zone and thus is illegally operating in the area.  He also stated that the placement of the shelter was never coordinated with the residents prior to the approval of the location.

e. The members discussed the issues and concerns and at the end of the discussion the group agreed on the following consensus articulated by Ms. Jackson:

i. The issue on the homeless shelter that the residents of the block club is not so much the location, nor purpose, nor safety, although these may be factors, but that the City placed the shelter in the neighborhood and did not coordinate with the residents.  And the fact the community had no say in the planning or decision of the shelter’s placement.  

f. This issue will be elevated to the 8th District Supervisor.
2. Mr. McCowen provided a second report representing is role as Area 3 Representative of the Central Area Neighborhood Development Council:

a. In their last meeting on 24 January 2011, Council was approached by the South Central Area Development Council requesting an endorsement to a proposal that the City change its policy of impounding vehicles for 30 days when the operator is cited for not having a driver’s license.     Mr. McCowen reported that the Council basically disagreed with the South Central’s proposal but tabled the discussion to gather more facts and survey the community.  
b. Mr. McCowen requested by a show of hands who would support such a request by the South Central Council. The majority vote was no.  This will be relayed to the Central Area Council for their action.

3. Members listen to two candidates for the 10th District election run-off:

a. Candidate Andrew Kim spoke to the group and highlighted three basic goals of his platform:
i. Creation of Jobs in the City

ii. Public Safety 

iii. Restore the integrity of the City’s Budget

b. Candidate Auston Dragan relayed his three objectives to the group:

i. Promote (Real) Jobs in Los Angeles

ii. Get the City’s fiscal house in order

iii. Restore the crumbled infrastructure of the City’s internal political and governmental processes.

4. Officer Maria Martinez represented LAPD Lead Officer R. Canizales of the 77th Street Precinct.  She reported the following:

a. January was the lowest crime statistic that she has ever seen in the area.  A total of five crimes were reported.  She added that the low stats may be attributed to increase police patrols and vigilance of the residents in the neighborhood. 
b. She advised that when reporting a situation or issue that is a non emergency, use the 311 call or call directly to the precinct. Only use the 911 call when reporting a crime or emergency.  

c. She also discussed with the group how the LAPD prioritizes their radio calls.  She explained that any crime that they have to respond has a definite or potential outcome of someone getting hurt has priority over calls that residents may report may report such as vandalism.

d. Officer also addressed the concerned about the shelter resident’s possibility being the source for home burglaries:  She said that generally transits will vandalize a vehicle if they see something inside that they can grab and run.  Home burglaries during the day in many instances are youths that are not in school or individuals loitering in the area.  She provided several methods that residents can use to safeguard their property.
5. The guest speaker Mrs. Forecee Hogan-Rowles, Candidate for the 8th District:

a. Mrs. Hogan-Rowles provided her credentials and qualifications to the group and stressed the point that she would represent the 8th District where she felt the current incumbent had failed.
b. She offered yard signs for the members and requested assistance to volunteer at her campaign headquarters located on 54th and Crenshaw.

6. Mr. Cory Williams from the 70th Street Block Club introduced himself to the group.  Their group meets every 4th Saturday, 10:00 AM, at 1818 West 70th Street.  He invited the group to visit his club at the next meeting.
7. Ms. Alfreda Skiffer reported that the neighborhood had two of its residents pass away last month.  She also reminded the group to keep a watch on our senior neighbors and keep them informed of what is happening in the area.  She also thanked everyone who participated in decorating the trees during the holiday.

8. Treasure Report:  The balance of the account is $575.00.  Dues for each member (household) is $60.00 per year. The fiscal year begins in June and ends in May.  Dues average to $5.00 per month.  They can either be paid annually or monthly.  Members can pay in cash or checks.  If checks are written they need to be made out to Mrs. Vera Finley and she will deposit them into the account dedicated to the block club.  Ms. Jackson added that currently the club does not have an organizational tax ID and thus cannot open a not-for-profit bank account.   Monies collected pay for the incidentals required to host meetings (Coffee, donuts, etc….) Also some of the decorations were paid for with the dues collected. 
9. Ms. Beryle Jackson reported that March 24th, 2011 – Thursday (Trash Day) is the date scheduled for the city to pick up bulk items in the neighborhood (Spring Cleaning Day).  She encouraged members to call 311 to schedule any electronics and other bulk items that will need to be picked up that day. 

10. Website/Social Media Development:  (Has not been updated since Dec 2010
11. Planning / Bylaws:  Ms Jackson spoke to the group about obtaining volunteers to chair committees such as:
a. Neighborhood crime/safety 

b. Neighborhood beautification

c. Senior living liaison
d. Website and media development
She asked if anyone had any other suggestion for committees let her know.  Currently Michelle Williams has volunteered to be the data recorder for the meetings until the group has a volunteer to do it permanently.  (group member) spoke out and said that she would serve as the data collector if Ms Williams chooses not to continue.

12. Next CKCBC meeting is schedule for Saturday, March 19th 2011.  

13. The meeting was adjourned at 12:22 pm

Respectively Submitted:

Willard Williams

2045 W. 64th Street

Los Angeles CA, 90047

310-433-6575

